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Report on work in Europe Air Sports 2006 

By Hans Åkerstedt

EASA regulations

In 2005, EASA (European Aviation Safety Agency) issued regulations on Certification and Maintenance. The regulations were based on the old regulations for commercial aviation, but were intended as common regulations for all EU members. These regulations are in effect for commercial aviation and the intension was that they also would be applicable to non-commercial aviation.

EAS opinion

At a meeting in December 2005 with EASA and EAS the plan to adopt the new regulation for non-commercial aviation was heavily criticized by EAS. The proposed regulations had been rushed through and were not felt to be appropriate. They were too detailed and it was feared that their application would substantially increase the cost for private aviation in Europe.

EASA WG MDM.032

EASA responded by inviting EAS to a work-group named MDM.032. The intention was, and is, to work out regulations on Certification, Maintenance, Operations and Licensing, better suited to non-commercial aviation.

The WG met 5 times during the first half of 2006 and produced the A-NPA 14/2006 (Advance Notice of Proposed Amendments). This contained some basic proposals and was published in September. 4600 comments were received from Aviation authorities, organisations and individuals. Very few, if any, were sent in by balloon organisations or balloonists. The reason may be that the expressions and language in the A-NPA may have been too bureaucratic and it may have been difficult to see the consequences.

Continued work

The WG has had two more meetings to look at all the comments and to amend the A-NPA and issue a final NPA. Then work will start on IR (Implementing rules) and AMC (Acceptable Means of Compliance. This will be the detailed regulations.

To meet the increased workload, two sub-groups have been formed.

The MDM.032 will continue to work on basic rules.

MDM.032 sub-group Licensing will produce detailed regulations for a simplified pilot license. The working name for this license is RPPL (Recreational Private Pilot License). This aim is to have a proposal ready in July 2007.

M.017 subgroup Part 66 will work on detailed rules for maintenance and maintenance organisations. Aim is to have a proposal ready by January 2008.

On the way to final products, the WGs will publish proposals and your comments will be much appreciated.

Other EAS work

Another Work Group has been formed to write detailed rules for "normal" PPL and CPL based on new ICAO licensing rules. These licenses will be common to all EU member states and will replace current national and JAA licenses. Jörn Vinther, alternate CIA delegate for Denmark, has been appointed by EAS to represent ballooning.

Finally

I have now represented ballooning in EAS for 5 years. I feel it is time for a replacement. The work is interesting and very educating. Work is done by e-mail and during one or two meetings each year.

The EAS ballooning group will look like this for the coming year.

1. I will continue my work in the Basic MDM.032 WG.

2. Jörn Vinther will continue his work on PPL and CPL in WG FCL.001

3. We need a member of the Sub-group Licensing for work on RPPL from now to July 2007.

4. We also need a a member of the Part 66 Subgroup for work from now until January 2008.

5. Finally we also need someone to replace me as Technical Officer, Ballooning at EAS.

It is not necessary to have 5 different names in these positions. The work can be combined. Volunteers are welcome.
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EAS TO ballooning

MOTION to the CIA Plenary 2007

Proposal to financially support Europe Air Sports with 1000 Euros for 2007.

The amount of work in EAS is increasing. During 2006 a work-group was established by EASA and EAS was invited to participate with several persons each representing the Air Sports concerned.

During 2006 I attended 5 meetings of this work-group and in addition the EAS Annual General meeting and a meeting with Eurocontrol. EAS is paying the cost for travel and hotel for these meetings. Total cost for my attendance, representing ballooning in Europe was 2 450 Euros.

CIA will not support the creation of a European Ballooning Union. I do not think anyone else will either. In my opinion we do not need another organization. CIA is representing about 6000 European aeronauts (and maybe twice that number worldwide). That is roughly 1% of the European Air Sport individuals.

CIA is representing not only European balloonists but I think balloonists in other regions will benefit from the work done by EAS. The legislation in Europe may influence all and in fact some non-European nations are observers.

Therefore I think it is appropriate if CIA contributed with 1000 Euros annually to show our support.
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